
Views from
the National

Forests 
A PHOTO ESSAY

V
iews from the National Forests is a leather-bound album recently added to
the Forest History Society photo collection. The album was produced in
the mid-1930s by the U.S. Forest Service for placement on commercial rail-
ways for passengers to enjoy while riding the train. This particular album 

was placed on the California Limited, which ran between Chicago
and Los Angeles and was owned by the Atchison, Topeka and
Santa Fe Railway. It contains 36 images taken by numerous pho-
tographers between 1914 and 1933, with captions and informa-
tion cards addressing such topics as recreation, wildlife, watershed
protection, timber management, fire control, forage, and the
activities of the Civilian Conservation Corps. 

The placement of photo albums on trains was an easy way for
the Forest Service to educate the general public about its mission
of “multiple use,” a concept the Forest Service had only recently
articulated in a massive report to Congress, A National Plan for
American Forestry (1933). (It may also have been an attempt by the
agency to state its case to the public for not being transferred to
the Department of Interior, a very real threat the Forest Service
faced at the time of the album’s publication.) In what serves as the
album’s introduction, Chief Ferdinand Silcox noted that by fur-
nishing things like recreation and timber to the “30-odd million
people who visit the National Forests yearly,” the Forest Service
was following its “long-time” policy of providing the greatest good
to the greatest number: “Conservation through use is the back-
bone of that policy; its object is to devote every acre and every

resource to the greatest possible usefulness in the long run.”
The album presents a mix of images, some showing pic-

turesque waterfalls or forested vistas, while others show damage
from erosion or fire. Each photo is accompanied by a caption card
(also reproduced here) that ties the illustration to a key Forest
Service issue of the day. The agency’s stance on these issues is
made clear throughout. Some of these positions have changed—
fire was the “red enemy” and “wildcats” were “varmints”—in the
intervening years, while others have not. If anything, issues such
as watershed protection have become even more important. Other
photos are used to explain new policies, like the 10 A.M. fire pol-
icy, or to emphasize the vital role of the Forest Service in improv-
ing everyday life. As a whole, the photo album itself represents a
snapshot, if you will, of how the Forest Service perceived land
management issues as well as conditions on forests and grazing
lands on or adjacent to national forests in the mid 1930s.

The complete album is an online exhibit viewable through
the Research page of the Forest History Society’s website
(www.foresthistory.org). Archivist Elizabeth Hull prepared the
exhibit and one of our volunteers, Dianne Timblin, selected the
images and contributed to this introduction.
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